
  St .Lawrence Church Newsletter     25th October 2015 

 

Welcome to Church on the Last Sunday after Trinity   

  7:45am Morning Prayer: Worship Team   
      10:30am Holy Communion: Eddie Haycock 
       6:30pm Ecumenical Service: RC led 
This Week    
Tuesday 27th October 9:30am Morning Prayer (Christ Church, Knightley)  
Wednesday 28th October  11:00am Gingercroft Service 
    7.30pm  Pilgrim Course, Holy Trinity Church, Eccleshall.  
      The Bible : Daily bread 
Thursday 29th October 9:15am Morning Worship: Michelle Broadhurst 
   2:15pm Play & Praise  
 6:40pm No Choir practice 
Friday 30th October 2:00pm  School 
 7:00pm Ready Steady Cook   
Saturday 31st October 7:30pm Praise Service - theme Light 
Sunday 1st November 7:45am Holy Communion: Kathryn 
     All Saint’s Day 10:30am Holy Communion: Graham Fowell 
 12:15pm Baptism 
 6:30pm All Souls’ Service: Kathryn    

 Year’s Mind  
John (Jack) Burnell 

         

Team Vicar Rev Kathryn Hammond  284050 rev.kathrynh@gmail.com 
 

Churchwardens: Jim McGregor - 822156 jimf.mcgregor@tiscali.co.uk  
 Eric Henderson - 823881                  eric.henderson2@btinternet.com 

the booking of baptisms and weddings  

across the benefice 

For enquires concerning baptisms and weddings please contact Rev Kathryn.  
01785 284050 rev.kathrynh@gmail.com 

Church Newsletter 

If you wish to have anything included in the Church Newsletter please let  
Jim McGregor have it by the Wednesday of the previous week. 

Church services during October 

25th October 7:45am  Morning Prayer  Team 
 10:30am Holy Communion Eddie Haycock 
 6:30pm Ecumenical Service Roman Catholic led 
29th October 9:15am Morning Prayer Team 

Moreton 

Services in Moreton for November 
1st November  9 am in Church for Holy communion  
8th November  9 am Service of Remembrance  
15th November  10 am Morning Worship in the Community Centre  
  with Benefice Worship Team 2 
9th November  10.30am Benefice service at Norbury with Methodists. 
  No service at Moreton.   

Syrian Refugees 

I'm sure we have all been touched by the plight of the 
many people fleeing Syria and especially our hearts go 
out to the children caught up in all this. Ruth Taylor from 
High Offley has offered to make bags to be sent to the 
children which would contain small items to make them 
feel welcome. these could include children's toiletries, 
small toys, pens, and any other items you think they 
might enjoy. If you can donate any of these kind of items 

to Ruth could you bring them to church on the next few Sundays and I will 
collect them and pass them on to her. Many thanks, Kathryn Operation Christmas Child UK 

For more detail see the poster and leaflets at the back of 
church. 
Every shoe box gift you pack helps Samaritan’s Purse to 
reach children worldwide with the good news of God’s love 
and the true meaning of Christmas. 
The last day for handing in shoe boxes is the 30th October 

If you have a box could you please bring it to church 
to be emptied or if you prefer someone will call to pick 
it up. An alternative to having a box is to pay by Direct 
Debit, please contact me if you would like a form. The 
Society is very grateful for any monies received, in                       
their work to help vulnerable children. 

                       Many thanks Yvonne Cannell Tel: 824349 

 www.gnosallparish.org.uk.      
We have a new church website under construction, check it out. 
Pass anything you would like included to Michelle, it will be updated on a  
regular basis. 

Email - m.broadhurst13@btinternet.com 

Could You Read Bible Stories to Children? 

Can you give one or two hours a month to read Bible stories 
to the children of St Lawrence’s school?   Unfortunately 
some children only hear of the love of Jesus at school.  Rev 
Mark used to take the good news into school most Thursday  
mornings.  To fill the gap, we are looking at an initiative 
called ‘Open the Book’ which has been run successfully in 

some parishes during the last 15 years. It is based on 2 or 3 people going into 
school to read a Bible story, and perhaps doing a little bit of dressing up. To 
explain more about ‘Open the Book’ a friend of Rev Kathryn, the Rev Gilly  
Hubbard has agreed to come and talk to interested people and explain how it 
works. 
A meeting has been arranged in the Church Vestry on Tuesday 3rd November  
at 2.30 pm. Please come and listen to what Rev Gilly has to say. 

For more information contact Bob Winfield on 822507 

Website  www.gnosallparish.org.uk. 

 

All SoulĀs day Service 
The All Souls’ Day Service will be held at 6:30pm on 
Sunday 1st November. 
 

There is a list at the back of church for the names of 
loved ones whom you may wish to be remembered. 
 

There are also application forms for the  
Book of Remembrance 

 ‘Jesus, Son of David, have mercy on me!’   

http://www.gnosallparish.org.uk
http://www.gnosallparish.org.uk


Prayer chain  

Please remember that we have a prayer co-ordinator who every fortnight sends 
around names of people to be included in our prayers. If you would like to     
receive this list then please contact Hayley – h_a_p@hotmail.com 

   The Last Sunday after Trinity   25th October 2015  
Collect: 

M erciful God, teach us to be faithful in change and uncertainty, that trusting in your word and obeying your will we may enter the unfailing joy of Jesus Christ 
our Lord  Amen 

 
Hebrews 7:23-28 

F urthermore, the former priests were many in number, because they were prevented by death from continuing in office; 24but he holds his priesthood  
permanently, because he continues for ever. 25Consequently he is able for all time to save* those who approach God through him, since he always lives to 

make intercession for them. For it was fitting that we should have such a high priest, holy, blameless, undefiled, separated from sinners, and exalted above the  
heavens. 27Unlike the other* high priests, he has no need to offer sacrifices day after day, first for his own sins, and then for those of the people; this he did once for 
all when he offered himself. 28For the law appoints as high priests those who are subject to weakness, but the word of the oath, which came later than the law,  
appoints a Son who has been made perfect for ever. This is the word of the Lord  Thanks be to God 
 
Hear the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ according to Mark (Mark 10:46-52)  Glory to you, O Lord 

T hey came to Jericho. As he and his disciples and a large crowd were leaving Jericho, Bartimaeus son of Timaeus, a blind beggar, was sitting by the  
roadside. 47When he heard that it was Jesus of Nazareth, he began to shout out and say, ‘Jesus, Son of David, have mercy on me!’ 48Many sternly ordered 

him to be quiet, but he cried out even more loudly, ‘Son of David, have mercy on me!’ 49Jesus stood still and said, ‘Call him here.’ And they called the blind man, 
saying to him, ‘Take heart; get up, he is calling you.’ 50So throwing off his cloak, he sprang up and came to Jesus.51Then Jesus said to him, ‘What do you want me to 
do for you?’ The blind man said to him, ‘My teacher,* let me see again.’ 52Jesus said to him, ‘Go; your faith has made you well.’ Immediately he regained his sight 
and followed him on the way. This is the Gospel of the Lord.     Praise to you, O Christ 

Christian Food Bank 
 

Please do remember that we collect tinned food here 
at the back of church that is collected every two weeks 
and taken to the Food Bank at Stafford. Your dona-
tions are appreciated. Please bring any tinned food 
to the box at the back of church – making sure the 
tins are well within their sell by date. Thank you. 

 

Open Church  

Tuesdays 11am to 3pm and Thursdays 11am to 1pm. During 
these times the church is always open for prayer and a visit. 

 

Benefice Profile 

A copy of the Benefice profile is available to view at the back of 
church. This is the document which will be sent to all applicants for 

the post of Rector of our Benefice 

TICKETS NOW AVAILABLE
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